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FFWPU-Korea President Rev. Kyeng Seuk Lu gave a message at the National Seonghwa Ceremony of 
Gaudencia L. Estoce Jr, the pastor who passed away during Typhoon Haiyan. 
 
The donation dollars that have flooded in the past three weeks are now at work in the Philippines. About 
100 volunteers, who included Korean, Japanese and Filipinos leaders and youth, traveled to Bogo City to 
provide help after Typhoon Haiyan devastated the island nation. 
 

 
The core group of the volunteer team visited the official residence of the Bogo City mayor, Celestino 
“Junie” Martinez Jr. (wearing orange shirt). The mayor received a copy of True Father’s autobiography. 
 
These volunteers visited the Bogo City Mayor Celestino “Junie” Martinez Jr.’s official residence to go 
over the plans for volunteer work and also gave the mayor a copy of True Father’s autobiography. 
 
Additionally, a National Seonghwa (Ascension) Ceremony was held for Gaudencia L. Estoce Jr, the 
pastor who passed away during Typhoon Haiyan. About 200 Filipino Unificationists attended the 
Seonghwa and Rev. Kyeng Seuk Lu, the newly-appointed President of the Family Federation for World 
Peace and Unification (FFWPU) Korea, also attended to offer his condolences to the family and 
community. 
 
A volunteer team from the Filipino International Community of America (FICA) will travel to victims of 
the typhoon in Tacloban and Leyte to provide support. FICA is still collecting donations together with the 



 
FFWPU-Korea President Rev. Kyeng Seuk Lu (far left) handed out supplies to the victims of Typhoon 
Haiyan. 
 
Women’s Federation for World Peace (WFWP) USA and has recently sent $5,000 dollars to the 
Philippines. Donations can be made here. 
 
FFWPU-USA will continue to collect donations to send to the Typhoon Haiyan relief fund set up by 
FFWPU-Korea. Donations will continue to be accepted at donate.familyfed.org until December 9, 2013 
for this endeavor. 
 

 
Volunteers from Japan, Korea and the Philippines prepare relief supplies. 
 

 
Residents of Bogo City lit up with joy after receiving food, aid and support from Unificationist volunteers. 


